
Dear Senators and Representatives, 

With the release of "An American Budget" on February 12, 2018, the Trump Administration again 
proposed eliminating or slashing vital National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration (NOAA) grants 
and programs. The Fiscal Year 2019 (FY19) budget proposal would slash over $1 billion from NOAA, 
harming our nation's ocean and coastal economy and environment.  

The undersigned include groups and individuals that support NOAA’s ocean, coastal, and fisheries 
programs. We write to express our extreme dismay at the FY19 NOAA budget proposal and to ask that 
you ensure that no such budget becomes a reality for our nation’s premier ocean agency. We urge you 
to maintain funding for NOAA at or above current levels. 

At the same time, you and your colleagues in Congress are working to finalize the FY18 budget for 
NOAA. We applaud your work in appropriating $400 million in funding to NOAA for hurricane recovery 
efforts in the wake of the 2017 hurricane season. While you recognized the important role NOAA plays 
for coastal communities in disaster funding, we hope you will continue to recognize the role NOAA plays 
year-round, across the country, for communities and economies that depend on our oceans and coasts.  
We urge you to ensure that the final FY18 budget for NOAA maintains at least current funding levels, 
and makes additional investments in our oceans and coastal communities where possible. 

NOAA’s mission, to understand, protect, restore, and manage our ocean, coasts, and Great Lakes, is 
vitally important to sustain these resources and our economy. The U.S. ocean and coastal economy 
contributes $359 billion annually to the nation’s GDP and supports 3 million jobs. There is a good reason 
that NOAA is in the Department of Commerce, and adequate funding is vital to support a healthy and 
resilient ocean that can maintain and grow our coastal economies and communities. For example, our 
nation’s fisheries and seafood sector is a $214 billion dollar industry and fishermen rely on information 
from NOAA to make the most informed decisions on where to fish, how to fish and when to fish. Coastal 
wetland buffer zones in the U.S. are estimated to provide $23.2 billion per year in storm protection, and 
NOAA works to build resilient coasts that are more storm-ready and prepared for threats like sea level 
rise and ocean acidification. 

Much of the U.S. ocean is under federal jurisdiction, and yet many of NOAA’s programs focus on pushing 
resources and decision-making power out to regions, states and communities. From region-by-region 
fishery management, region-specific programs in places like the Arctic, extramural funding that supports 
state agencies and universities, place-based conservation in our estuaries and oceans and more, NOAA 
is providing leverage for hardworking people on the coast and on the water who are fighting for a 
stronger economy and a healthier ocean. 

We ask that you also consider the balance between NOAA’s oceanic and atmospheric missions, and the 
nexus between the two. Americans should not have to choose between weather satellites and ocean 
and coastal resources like coral reefs and marine mammals. We need both. NOAA’s ocean programs 
support many other federal agencies and missions that will also suffer if NOAA funding is cut. For 
example, ocean observations and monitoring provide critical information for severe storm tracking and 



weather forecasting. And ocean programs facilitate homeland security and national defense functions, 
including U.S. Navy operations and U.S. Coast Guard search and rescue. 

We urge Congress to fund NOAA at current levels or higher in FY18 and FY19 and to prioritize 
investments in ocean, coastal, and fisheries programs. 

Sincerely, 
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Sea Grant Association 

SeaWeb 

Surfrider Foundation 

The Trust for Public Land 

Union of Concerned Scientists 

Waterfront Alliance 

Daniel Estrin 
General Counsel & Advocacy Director 
Waterkeeper Alliance 

Wildlife Conservation Society 

World Ocean Observatory 

Regional 

Leah Lopez Schmalz 
Chief Program Officer 
Connecticut Fund for the Environment / Save the Sound 

Priscilla M Brooks 
VP and Director of Ocean Conservation 
Conservation Law Foundation 

East Coast Shellfish Growers Association 

Dr. Larry Mckinney 
Chair 
Gulf of Mexico University Research Collaborative (GOMURC)                                

Cynthia Sarthou 
Executive Director 
Gulf Restoration Network 

Carol "Krill" Carson 
Marine Biologist and President 
New England Coastal Wildlife Alliance 

Noah Oppenheim 
Executive Director 
Pacific Coast Federation of Fishermen's Associations 



Margaret Pilaro Barrette 
Executive Director  
Pacific Coast Shellfish Growers Association 

Turtle Island Restoration Network 

Sara LaBorde 
Executive Vice President  
Wild Salmon Center 

Alabama 

Robert Angus  
Professor Emeritus of Biology 
University of Alabama at Birmingham  

James McClintock 
Endowed Professor of Marine Biology 
University of Alabama at Birmingham 

Alaska 

Alaska Longline Fishermen’s Association 

Katrin Iken 
Professor, Director of Kasitsna Bay Marine Lab 
University of Alaska Fairbanks 

Dale Kelley 
Executive Director 
Alaska Trollers Association 

Anthony Vlahovich 
Fisherman 
Sunlight Fish Co 

Samantha Weinstein 
Executive Director 
Southeast Alaska Guides Organization 

Marissa Wilson 
Board 
Alaska Marine Conservation Council 

California 



Jeffrey Abell 
Associate Professor 
Humboldt State University 

Jim Bishop 
Professor 
University of California Berkeley 

Richard Block 
CEO 
Santa Barbara Zoo 

Emily Bockmon 
Assistant Professor 
California Polytechnic State University, San Luis Obispo 

Connor Borum  
Firefighter & Paramedic  
Carpinteria Fire Protection District  

Jenny Borum  
Business owner  
The Jenny Schatzle Program  

Paul Bourdeau 
Assistant Professor 
Humboldt State University 

Gilly Bradley 
Newport Beach 

Matt Brown 
Camarillo 

Melissa Brown 
Camarillo 

Leah Campbell 
Senior Policy Analyst 
California Coastkeeper Alliance 

Robert Carpenter 
Professor 
California State University, Northridge 



Michael Cohen 
CEO 
Santa Barbara Adventure Company 

Jean DeBettignies 
Santa Barbara 

J. Ellis 

Rikki Eriksen 
Director Marine Protected Areas 
California Marine Sanctuary Foundation 

Christina Frieder, Ph.D. 
University of Southern California 

Mary Gant 
Director of Government Affairs 
Green Science Policy Institute 

Cady Haskell 
Santa Barbara 

Tessa Hill 
Professor 
University of California Davis 

Kristen Hislop 
Marine Conservation Program Director 
Environmental Defense Center 

John Hoadley 
Commercial seafood diver 

Eric Hodge 
Commercial Fisherman 
Santa Barbara 

James Hrabak 
Captain, Harbor Patrol Officer, Avid diver 

Dr. Tony Knight 

Francesca Koe 
Editor and Dive Instructor  
DeeperBlue.com  



Kristy J. Kroeker 
Assistant Professor 
University of California Santa Cruz 

Michael Landry 
Professor and Director 
Integrated Oceanography Division, Scripps Institution of Oceanography 

Alex Levinson 
Executive Director 
Pacific Environment 

Lisa Levin 
Professor 
Scripps Institution of Oceanography 
University of California San Diego 

Kurt Lieber 
President and Founder 
Ocean Defenders Alliance 

Camilla Lombard 
Executive Vice President 
Sea Forager 

Kirk Lombard 
President 
Sea Forager 

Rachel Mahler 
Alaskan Observers Inc 

James McWilliams 
Professor 
University of California Los Angeles 

Arthur J. Miller 
Head, Oceans and Atmosphere Section 
Scripps Institution of Oceanography 
University of California San Diego 

Stephen Monismith 
Professor 
Stanford University 



Stephanie Mutz 
Commercial Fisherman 
Commercial Fishermen of Santa Barbara 

Ocean Respect Campaign 

Katherine O'Dea 
Executive Director 
Save Our Shores 

Michael K. Orbach 
Professor Emeritus of Marine Affairs and Policy 
Duke University 

Paul Osborne 
Chef 

Dr. Adina Paytan 
University of California Santa Cruz 

Alyson Pelayo 
Newbury Park 

Nicholas Pieper 
Commercial Fisherman 
Commercial Fishermen of Santa Barbara 

Diane Pleschner-Steele 
Executive Director 
California Wetfish Producers Association 

Kathleen Ritzman 
Assistant Director 
Scripps Institution of Oceanography 
University of California San Diego 

Terry Sawyer 
Co-Owner 
Hog Island Oyster Co. 

Heather Sears 
Owner 
Princess Seafood llc 



Kim Selkoe 
Executive Director 
Commercial Fishermen of Santa Barbara 

Ryan Shanaghan 
West Coast Groundfish Observer at Alaskan Observers, Inc. 
Santa Barbara 

Jennifer E. Smith 
Associate Professor 
Scripps Institution of Oceanography 
University of California San Diego 

Adrian Stimson 
Santa Barbara 

Mark Stimson 
Santa Barbara 

Veronica Stimson 
Santa Barbara 

Brian Tissot 
Professor 
Humboldt State University 

Anne Todgham 
Associate Professor 
University of California Davis 

James Voss 

Katie Ward 

Dr. Robert Warner 
Ecology, Evolution, and Marine Biology 
University of California Santa Barbara 

Libe Washburn 
Professor of Oceanography 
University of California Santa Barbara 

Bob Wilson 
Executive Director 
Greater Farallones Association 



Colorado 

Devyn Arbogast 

Donna Bonetti 

Amy Britton 
Advisory Board, Inland Ocean Coalition 
Land-to-Sea Travel Director 
Inland Ocean Coalition 

Stephen Curro 
Taproot Guru 

Susan Dellinger 

Jane Enterline 
Chapter Coordinator 
Inland Ocean Coalition 

Thomas Hay 

Karen Meillier 

Zach Van Stanley 

Joel Widder 
Vaisala, Inc. 

Connecticut 

Hannes Baumann 
Assistant Professor 

Sarah Crosby 
Director of Harbor Watch 
Harbor Watch 

Mary Hogue 
Board Member 
Connecticut League of Conservation Voters (CTLCV) 

Mary Ann Horrigan 
Program Director 
New England Science & Sailing Foundation 



Anne Hulick 
State Director 
Clean Water Action 

Annalisa Paltauf 
Coastal Cleanup Coordinator 
Connecticut Fund for the Environment 

Sandra Shumway 
Research Professor  
University of Connecticut 

Patricia Sullivan 
Managing member 
Sanctuary Education Advisory Specialists 

Delaware 

Brenna Goggin 
Director of Advocacy 
Delaware Nature Society 

Stephanie Herron 
Volunteer & Outreach Coordinator 
Delaware Sierra Club 

Jonathan Sharp 
Professor Emeritus 
University of Delaware 

District of Columbia 

Ingrid Biedron 
Adjunct Professor 
Georgetown University 

Sarah Carr 
Editor 
Marine Ecosystems and Management newsletter 

Hannah Linder 
Data Analyst 

Alyson Myers 
Old Dominion University Research Foundation 



Florida 

Cameron Ainsworth 
Associate Professor 
University of South Florida 

Marcy Jean Brenner 
Audubon St Johns County 

Tommy Cutt 
Chief Conservation Officer 
Loggerhead Marinelife Center 

Patricia DePlasco 
Executive Director 
Keep Pinellas Beautiful, Inc. 

William Dewar 

Melina Elum 

Lourdes Ferris 
Executive Director 
Keep Palm Beach Beautiful 

Brandy Foley 
Monitoring Coordinator 
Choctawhatchee Basin Alliance 

Howard Ginsbsurg 

Sharon Ginsburg 

Dennis A. Hansell 
Professor and Department Chair 
University of Miami 

Megan Hepner 
Graduate Assistant 
College of Marine Science 
University of South Florida 

Anne Harvey Holbrook 
Staff Attorney 
Save the Manatee Club 



Chris Langdon 
Professor 
Rosenstiel School of Marine and Atmospheric Science 
University of Miami 

Laura Lorenzoni 
Research Associate 
University of South Florida 

Frank J Millero 
Emeritus Professor 
Rosenstiel School of Marine & Atmospheric Sciences 
University of Miami 

Peter J Minnett 
Professor 
University of Miami 

Marguerite Rose 
Professor 
Florida Atlantic University 

Devin Sanderson 
President 
ReelCycle Inc 

Dede Shelton 
Executive Director 
Hands Across the Sand 

Ed Tichenor 
Executive Director 
Palm Beach County Reef Rescue 

Georgia 

William K Fitt 
Professor 
University of Georgia 

Jeannette Yen 
Professor 
Georgia Tech 

Hawaii 



Jennifer Barrett 
Owner 
Island Connect Consulting LLC 

Michael Guidry 
Undergraduate Chair Environmental Science Program 
University of Hawaii at Manoa 

Christopher Sabine 
Professor 
University of Hawaii 

Rob Toonen 
Professor 
University of Hawaii 

Tapani Vuori 
General Manager 
Maui Ocean Center 

Marjorie Ziegler 
Executive Director 
Conservation Council for Hawai'i 

Illinois 

Mark Bitter 
Graduate Student 
University of Chicago 

Cesar Cardona 
Graduate Student 
The University of Chicago 

Catherine Pfister 
Professor 
University of Chicago 

Brad Sageman 
Professor & Department Chair 
Department of Earth & Planetary Sciences 
Northwestern University 

Connor Sauceda 



Katherine Silliman 
Doctoral Candidate 
University of Chicago 

Megan Verner-Crist 

Brooke Weigel 
PhD Student 
The University of Chicago 

Tim Wootton 
Professor 
University of Chicago 

Maine 

Trisha Badger 
Managing Director 
World Ocean Observatory 

Seth Barker 
Managing Partner 
Maine Fresh Sea Farms 

Robert C. Bayer. PhD 
Executive Director, Lobster Institute 
University of Maine 

Cathy Billings 
Associate Director, Lobster Institute 
University of Maine 

Catherine Coupland 
University of Maine 

Jane Disney 
Director of the Community Lab and Education Director 
MDI Biological Laboratory 

Ivy Frignoca 
Casco Baykeeper 
Friends of Casco Bay 

Thomas Goettel 
Member Board of Directors at National Wildlife Refuge Association BJ Huening  



Ron Huber 
Executive director 
Friends of Penobscot Bay 

Island Institute 

Peter Jumars 
School of Marine Sciences 
University of Maine 

Patricia Matrai 
Senior Research Scientist 
Bigelow Laboratory for Ocean Sciences 

Peter Neill 
Director 
World Ocean Observatory 

Richard Nelson 
Captain F/V Pescadero 
Commercial Fisherman, Retired 

Vivian Newman 
Friends of the Weskeag 

Jeffrey A. Runge 
Professor 
University of Maine 

Deane Rykerson 
State Representative 
State of Maine 

Robin Hadlock Seeley 
Senior Research Associate 
Cornell University 

Tracy Shaw 
Office Manager 
Downeast Salmon Federation 

Robert Steneck 
Professor 
School of Marine Sciences 
University of Maine 



Nicole Twohig 
Development Coordinator 
Quahog Bay Conservancy 

Mark Wells 
Professor 
University of Maine 

Meredith White 
Head of Research and Development 
Mook Sea Farm 

Maryland 

Scott R Budden 
Founder/Owner/Operator 
OPOC, LLC. 

Colleen Burge 
Assistant Professor 
University of Maryland Baltimore County 

Kim Hernandez 

Tracy Rouleau 
President 
TBD Economics, LLC 

Sherrod Sturrock 
Director 
Calvert Marine Museum 

Massachusetts 

Megan Amsler 
Executive Director 
Self-Reliance Corporation 

Regina Asmutis-Silvia 
Executive Director  
Whale and Dolphin Conservation, NA 

Heather Benway 
Research specialist  
Words Hole Oceanographic institution 



Richard Delaney 
President and CEO 
Center for Coastal Studies 

Ron Etter 
Professor 
University of Massachusetts Boston 

Berl Hartman 
Director  
E2 

Glenn R. Flierl 
Professor of Physical Oceanography 
Massachusetts Institute of Technology 

Justine B. Hanson 
Concerned Citizen 

Lindsay Hirt 
Senior naturalist, Captain John Whale Watching and Fishing 
Naturalist, SeaSalt Charters 
Grade 8 Science Teacher, Bourne Middle School 

Scott Leonard 
CEO / Stranding Coordinator 
Marine Mammal Alliance Nantucket / Marine Mammal Rescue Nantucket 

Dr. Gareth Lawson 
Woods Hole Oceanographic Institution 

R. Mark Leckie 
Professor 
University of Massachusetts Amherst 

Daniel C. McCorkle 
Senior Scientist 
Woods Hole Oceanographic Institution 

Justin Baker Ries 
Professor 
Northeastern University 

Janet B. Rountree 



Joseph Vallino 
Senior Scientist 
Ecosystems Center, Marine Biological Laboratory 

Sarah Winter Whelan 
Ocean Policy Program Director 
American Littoral Society 

Michigan 

Abigail Cahill 
Assistant Professor 
Albion College 

Alan Steinman 
Director 
Annis Water Resources Institute 
Grand Valley State University 

Mississippi 

Amanda Sartain 
Extension Program Assistant 
Coastal Research & Extension Center 
Mississippi State University Extension  

Montana 

Reuben Darlington 
Research Engineer 
Sunburst Sensors LLC 

Mike DeGrandpre 
Professor 
University of Montana 

New Hampshire 

Jim Chase 
President 
Seacoast Science Center 

Jen Kennedy 
Executive Director 
Blue Ocean Society for Marine Conservation 



Joseph E. Salisbury, Ph.D. 
Research Associate Professor 
Ocean Processes Analysis Laboratory 
University of New Hampshire 

Derek Sowers 

Douglas Vandemark 
Research Professor 
University of New Hampshire 

Wilfred Wollheim 
Associate Professor 
University of New Hampshire 

New Jersey 

Glenn A. Arthur 
Chairman 
New Jersey Council of Diving Clubs 

Karen Bemis 
Research Associate 
Rutgers University 

Michael Bender 
Professor emeritus and Senior Scholar 
Princeton University 

Gef Flimlin 
Professor Emeritus 
Rutgers University 

Emelia Oleson 
Adopt-a-Beach Coordinator 
Cape May Point Environmental Commission 

Grace Saba 
Assistant Professor 
Rutgers University 

Oscar Schofield 
Chair and Distinguished Professor 
Rutgers University 



Silke Severmann 
Associate Professor 
Rutgers University 

New York 

Rachel Chaput 
Warwick NY 

Clean and Healthy New York  

Coastal Research & Education Society of Long Island 

Michael Dimin 
Founding Director 
Sea to Table 

Jason DuMond 
Gotham Whale 

Empire State Consumer Project 

Paul Gallay 
President and Riverkeeper 
Riverkeeper Inc. 

Steven L Goldstein 
Higgins Professor of Earth and Environmental Sciences 
Columbia University 

Baerbel Hoenisch 
Associate Professor 
Lamont-Doherty Earth Observatory of Columbia University 

Adrienne L. Hollis 
Director of Federal Policy 
WE ACT for Environmental Justice 

Dr. George Jackman 
Riverkeeper 

Roland Lewis 
President  
Waterfront Allaince 



Alyssa Liguori 
PhD Candidate 
Stony Brook University 

Bianca Piccillo 
Co-owner 
Mermaid's Garden 

Dr. Maria Rosa 
Stony Brook University 

Lane Rosen 
President  
New York State Marine Education Association  

William M. Smethie, Jr. 
Special Research Scientist 
Lamont-Doherty Earth Observatory of Columbia University 

Brian Yurasits 
Director Of Development 
The TerraMar Project 

North Carolina 

Rebecca Coplin 

Regina Goldkuhl 
Water Quality Administrator 
MountainTrue 

Wendy Patoprsty 
Middle Fork Greenway Project Director 
Blue Ridge Conservancy 

Astrid Schnetzer 
Associate Professor 
Marine, Earth, and Atmospheric Sciences 
North Carolina State University 

Karen S. Schreifels 
AssistantExecutive Director 
Keep Moore County Beautiful 



Dee Smith 
Carteret Big Sweep Coordinator 
North Carolina State Extension and Carteret Big Sweep 

Alina Szmant 
Adjunct Professor, Retired Professor of Marine Biology 
Center for Marine Science, University of North Carolina Wilmington 

Ohio 

Gary Beatty 
Founder 
Inland Shrimp Company 

Andrea Grottoli 
Professor 
Ohio State University 

Oregon 

Karen Anspacher-Meyer 
Executive Director 
Green Fire Productions 

Scott Clagett 
Chef 

Robert K. Cowen 
Director 
Hatfield Marine Science Center 
Oregon State University 

Barbara Danko  

Lyf Gildersleeve 
Chief Fishmonger / Owner 
Flying Fish Company LLC 

Jonathan Gonzalez 
Fisheries Policy Analyst 
Pacific Seafood 

Phillip Johnson 
Executive Director 
Oregon Shores Conservation Coalition 



Michele Knaus  

Ricardo M Letelier 
Professor of Oceanography 
Oregon State University 

Bruce A Menge 
Professor 
Oregon State University 

Richard Phillips, Ph.D. 

Andreas Schmittner 
Professor 
Oregon State University 

Dawn J. Wright 
Professor of Geography and Oceanography 
Oregon State University 

Pennsylvania 

Erik Cordes 
Associate Professor and Vice Chair of Biology 
Temple University 

Santiago Herrera 
Assistant Professor 
Lehigh University 

Rhode Island 

Jen Long 
President 
The Whale Guitar Project 

Salt Water Farms LLC 

Mason Silkes 
Owner 
American Mussel Harvesters Inc. 

Texas 

Kathryn E. F. Shamberger 
Assistant Professor 



Department of Oceanography 
Texas A&M University 

Vermont 

Rachael Z Miller 
Founder 
Rozalia Project 

U.S. Virgin Islands 

Tyler B. Smith, Ph.D. 
Associate Professor 
Center for Marine and Environmental Studies 
University of the Virgin Islands 

Virginia 

Fred Dobbs  
Professor 
Department of Ocean, Earth, and Atmospheric Sciences 
Old Dominion University 

Marjorie Friedrichs 
Research Associate Professor 
Virginia Institute of Marine Science 

Michael Oesterling 
Executive Director 
Shellfish Growers of Virginia 

Mark Swingle 
Director of Research & Conservation 
Virginia Aquarium & Marine Science Center 

Christina Trapani 
Business owner, marine debris researcher 
Eco Maniac Company, Christina Trapani Consulting 

Virginia Institute of Marine Science 

Richard Zimmerman 
Professor 
Ocean, Earth and Atmospheric Sciences 
Old Dominion University 



Washington 

Shawn Arellano 
Marine Scientist 

Rebecca Argo 
F/V Vego 

Alyssa Barton 
Policy Analyst and Executive Coordinator 
Puget Soundkeeper Alliance 

Roy Breiman 
Director of Food & Beverage 
Columbia Hospitality 

Diana M Clausen 
Co-Owner 
Clausen Fisheries, Inc 

Michael S Clausen 
Co-Owner 
Clausen Fisheries, Inc 

Kathryn Davis 
Stewardship Manager 
Puget Soundkeeper 

Allan Devol 
Professor Emeritus 
University of Washington 

FOGH (Friends of Grays Harbor) 

Carolyn Friedman  
Concerned Citizen  

Greg Friedrichs 
Owner/Operator 
Duna Fisheries, LLC 

Amanda Grondin 
Owner/Operator 
Duna Fisheries, LLC 



Karen Jurgensen 
Chef Instructor 
Seattle Culinary Academy 

Dr. James P Loucky 
Western Washington University 

Dr. Brooke Love 
Western Washington University  

Andrea Olsen 
Chef/Manager 
Recovery Cafe 

Paul Quay 
Professor of Oceanography 
University of Washington 

Julia Sanders 
Deputy Director 
Global Ocean Health 

Dr. Kenneth P Sebens 
University of Washington 

Riley Starks 
Managing Oaryner 
Lummi Island wild 

Billie J. Swalla 
Director of Friday Harbor Laboratories 
University of Washington 

Casson Trenor 
Owner 
Tataki Restaurant Group 

Wisconsin 

Cheryl Nenn 
Riverkeeper 
Milwaukee Riverkeeper 

 


